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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of union Electric  ) 
Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri’s ) 
Request for a Waiver of Various  ) File No. EE-2019-0382 
Tariffs and Regulations to Enable the ) Tariff No. YE-2021-0104 
Deployment of Automated Metering ) 
Infrastructure Beginning in 2020  ) 
 

STAFF STATEMENT IN LIEU OF RECOMMENDATION 
 
 COMES NOW Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission, by and through 

counsel, and respectfully states as follows: 

 1. On October 28, 2020, Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri 

(Ameren Missouri) filed a tariff in this File to comply with the Unanimous Stipulation and 

Agreement that the Commission approved on July 29, 2020.  The tariff was assigned 

Tariff Tracking Number YE-2021-0104. 

 2. On November 2, 2020, Staff was ordered to file a Recommendation 

concerning this tariff no later than November 5, 2020. 

 3. On November 4, 2020, after discussions with Staff, Ameren Missouri 

withdrew the proposed tariff.  Therefore, the tariff is no longer pending before the 

Commission and there is no proposed tariff for Staff to file a Recommendation on. 

 WHEREFORE, Staff respectfully submits this Statement In Lieu  

Of Recommendation. 
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       Respectfully submitted, 

       /s/ Jeffrey A. Keevil 
       Jeffrey A. Keevil 
       Deputy Counsel   

Missouri Bar No. 33825 
       Attorney for the Staff of the 
       Missouri Public Service Commission 

Jefferson City, MO 65102 
P. O. Box 360 

       Jefferson City, MO 65102 
       (573) 526-4887 (Telephone) 
       (573) 751-9285 (Fax) 
       Email:  jeff.keevil@psc.mo.gov 
         
 
 
 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
 I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, or 
transmitted by facsimile or electronic mail to counsel of record as reflected on the certified 
service list maintained by the Commission in its Electronic Filing Information System  
this 5th day of November, 2020. 
 
       /s/ Jeffrey A. Keevil 

mailto:jeff.keevil@psc.mo.gov

